TOWN OF MIDDLEBURY
Department of Elderly & Social Services

Shepardson Community Center

1172 Whittemore Rd

Middlebury, CT.  06762

Phone 203-577-4166

E mail   jcappelletti@middlebury-ct.org
Meeting Minutes

Tuesday April 18th, 2023
Middlebury Senior Center

9:30 A.M.

Members Present: Judy Mirrer, Jean Hansen, Ann Zimkus, Nancy Mastroianni, Maryann Barra

JoAnn Cappelletti, Municipal Agent, Senior Center and Social Services Director
Members Absent: Nancy Pun
Ralph Barra, Liason
The meeting was called to order by Judy Mirrer at 9:38 a.m.
Review and approval of Minutes for February 21st, 2023. 
(Change made to minutes on mistake referencing Lutheran Home as Lutheran Church.)

A motion to approve the minutes of the February 21st, 2023. COA meeting was made by Jean Hansen and seconded by Ann Zimkus.

Treasurer’s Report: 

Balance on hand is $500. No expenses. 
Chairman’s Report:

Municipal Agent Report

Senior Center
Transportation: 
GWTD still running Thursday from 9 to 5 for the Town of Middlebury. 
The Senior Center bus hours are from 8:30 to 1:30 P.M.; Monday through Friday. Thursday is still reserved with GWTD and our senior bus.
No new repairs for either bus. The 2019 bus has been used for disabled seniors at least once per week. Joann has been doing quarterly reports to D.O.T. 
There has only been one denial of Transportation to one individual based on her behavior and the disturbance she has caused. This will be continually evaluated for re-instatement of bus privileges.

Benefit Programs:
Applications to Operation Fuel total about 80. They have permanently closed until August. 
Elderly & Social Services will be taking applications for Energy Assistance (for those who qualify) until May 31, 2023. 
Middlebury schools have adopted shelves in the food pantry and continue to donate periodically to replenish what is being used. Food that is within the allowed expiration time frame is also periodically donated to St. Vincent DePaul in Waterbury. 
AARP has concluded all their tax prep. Most residents were referred to Woodbury as we only had two dates available in Middlebury. Ralph volunteered his time to pick up tax preparation for Middlebury residents; especially for low-income seniors.   
N.O.W. is under new management and has decided to discontinue the Grab & Go lunch program as of May 1st. There was also a proposal by them to increase the suggested donation from $3.50 to $5.00. As of this report, there has still been no meeting to discuss current plans for the lunch program moving forward.
New Business:

The next AARP safe driving course is scheduled for May 25th, 2023. 
The previous discrepancy about the $100 fee for use of the kitchen was brought up and an increase was proposed to raise that fee to $200. The Stove currently has a burner out and the charge to come and look at the stove has increased exponentially. In order to maintain the kitchen and keep everything in good working order this increase was proposed to offset those costs. This motion was raised by Maryanne B. and seconded by Nancy M. 
The kitchen is also in need of an overhaul. The current cabinets that are wood are no longer up to fire code. The estimate to upgrade the kitchen is approximately $90,000. Joann will be applying for a grant that totals $29,000. This is far below the needed $90,000 and she will continue to look into ways of acquiring the needed funding to overhaul the kitchen. 

Ralph proposed starting a fund similar to the Emergency fund that would assist Middlebury residents with the 18% interest that is charged on their unpaid tax balance. There would be limits and requirements for this assistance but the goal is to help residents pay their tax bill. The requirements will have to be decided and approved, as well as money budgeted for this fund. 

Old Business:
May 1st is the Town Meeting where the budget will be voted on. 

“Are you ok?” is in process of being implemented. The software has been purchased and the Police Station is in the process of setting up a computer dedicated to this program. 

Public Questions/Comments:

The next Commission on Aging meeting scheduled for June 20th, 2023 at 9:30 a.m.
at the Shepardson Center. 

Adjournment:
A motion to adjourn at 11:05 a.m. was made by Jean Hansen and seconded by Nancy M. and approved.

